     Official Minutes of the Ceylon City Council – 3.11.2025
 
A regular meeting was duly called to order by Mayor Judith Perkins at 6:00 p.m. Councilmembers present: Lon Oelke, Wayne Walter, Tiffany Marlin and Terry Muller. Also present: Sharon Rosen – Sentinel Newspaper, Travis Winter – Bolton & Menk, Celia Simpson – CEDA, Jim Plumhoff – City Works, Mary Muller – City Clerk Treasurer, Sharon Waltman and Kathy Bremer.

Consent Agenda: Motion by Oelke, Seconded Marlin. Carried 5-0.

Public Comment: None

Regular Agenda:

1. Approval of Minutes: Motion by Walter, Seconded by Oelke. Carried 5-0.
2. Approval of February Financial Report and March bills: Motion by Oelke, Seconded by Muller. Carried 5-0.
3. Martin County EDA – Celia Simpson presented the council with services and grant opportunities offered by their office.
4. Bolton & Menk – Travis Winter outlined the services offered and his knowledge of the city’s infrastructure. He is willing to offer the city an assessment of priorities for replacement and updating.

5. Mayor Perkins opened two bids for the clean-up at the Railroad Street property. Brian Wannarka bid - $9,700.00 and Wayne Walter bid - $7,625.00. Motion by Muller, Seconded by Oelke to accept Walter bid. Carried 4-0 with Councilmen Walter abstaining.
6. Motion by Oelke, Seconded by Marlin to adopt the Internal Control and PERA policies. Carried 5-0.
7. Motion by Walter, Seconded by Marlin to close Center Street from Main Street to alley on the dates of April 5, 2025, May 24, 2025 and June 27 & 28, 2025. Carried 5-0.

City Employee Reports: Jim Plumhoff, City Works asked council about selling bleachers, concession stand and ball park lights. Jim will look into listing them in a MN Resource paper. Clerk received one bid for replacement of the shop grate. Council will table it until seconded bid comes in.

Council Reports: Councilwoman Marlin presented the Cemetery Association Report. The Association contracted mowing services for the 2025 year for $11,400.00. Repairs will be done to the remaining stones for $7,500.00. Montana Tree Service will be removing a tree. The Association is asking for an increase from the city of $750.00 making yearly payment $5,750.00. The Association will have a clean-up day on April 26, 2025 at 3pm.
Appointments for the Association were made.


Councilmen Muller reported on the Fire Association meeting. They would like to replace a side valve on the water truck for $1,300.00. Looking to replace radios at an expense of $30,000.00. The chief is looking into possible grants for these. They would also like to purchase two dive suits for $2,500.00. Councilmen Walter would like a policy in place for earning retirement benefits for the years served as firemen.

Councilmen Oelke asked what engineering firm the city was going to choose. Mayor Perkins wants to discuss this at a work session later this month. Work Session was set for Tuesday March 25, 2025 at 6:00 p.m. Mayor Perkins attended the Day at the Capital. She really enjoyed the information she received from the League of MN Cities. She also spoke with Bjorn Olson and he is willing to work with the city on funding.

There being no more business, Motion by Walter, Seconded by Oelke to adjourn at 7:45 p.m. Carried 5-0. 

Next regular Council Meeting will be held on April 8, 2025,
 6:00 p.m.

Work Session will be held on March 25, 2025 6:00 p.m.


Mary M Muller
Clerk Treasurer 



